[5 Outlook

Re: Road Closures on Halloween

From Amy Channell <achannell81@gmail.com>

Date Mon 10/7/2024 9:24 AM

To Josh Arneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov>

Cc  Marshall Paulsen <marshall@vtenergy.com>; Stefani Hartsfield <hartsfield3@gmail.com>

Hi Josh,

Thanks for reaching out (and thank you Marshall for being so proactive about this!)! We'd definitely
like to proceed with the street closures for Halloween again this year. Keeping Esplanade closed from 4
to 9 PM works perfectly for us, and we'll ensure that the necessary access for first responders and the
Wastewater Treatment Facility is maintained. So please go ahead and add this to the October 21
Selectboard agenda.

Thanks again for your help!

Best,
Amy

On Mon, Oct 7, 2024 at 9:20 AM Josh Arneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov> wrote:
Marshall, Amy, and Stefani,

Marshall left me a voicemail about street closures for Halloween, so | figured I'd email the three of you
as you lead the charge for your streets (Esplanade St. and Pleasant St.) last year to have them both
closed on Halloween.

Eplanade St. and Pleasant St. were closed from 4 - 9pm on Halloween to allow for trick or treating
with the requirement that both streets be open for first responder vehicles and that Esplanade St. be
open for vehicles that need to access the Wastewater Treatment Facility.

Do you want to proceed with this request again for this year? If so | can get this on the Oct. 21
Selectboard agenda.

Thanks,

Josh Arneson (he/him)

Town Manager

Town of Richmond
P.O. Box 285
Richmond, VT 05477
(802) 434-5170
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